
March 25, 2020 

To Students 

 

Trustee(Education and Student Affairs)， 

Vice President 

 

【Third Report】<IMPORTANT>Notice on New Coronavirus Infectious Disease 

 

 In addition to the first report delivered on February 27 and the second report delivered on 

March 3 through Acanthus Portal, we strongly request you to refrain from the following things 

until April 20, when classes start, in order to prevent the spread of the new coronavirus 

infectious disease. 

  

1. Nonessential and non-urgent outing (Especially for students returning from foreign 

countries or areas other than Ishikawa Prefecture) 

Please refrain from nonessential and non-urgent outing continuously. 

Particularly, we strongly recommend you not to travel to the areas where the infection spread 

is remarkable, in light of the rapid increase in the number of infected people in countries such 

as Italy and the United States, etc., and areas such as Tokyo and Osaka. 

Also, we recommend students who are currently outside Ishikawa Prefecture, including 

overseas, to return to Ishikawa Prefecture with sufficient time before class starts (like two 

weeks ago), and prepare for the classes, refraining from going out as much as possible. 

 

2. Participation in events with high infection risk, such as parties, karaoke, and music live 

We continuously urge you to refrain from participating in those events to prevent small patient 

populations (clusters) from creating the next ones. 

Especially in club activities, we forbid face-to-face recruitment of new students until the 

classes start. 

 

3. Other 

① If you have a fever of 37.5 degrees or higher, cough, sneezing, nasal discharge, sore throat, 

etc., please rest at home. If you took a PCR test for suspected infection, please promptly 

report it to the Student Affairs Division of your department. 

② In the future, notices will be distributed at any time according to the social situation, so be 

sure to check all notifications (website, portal notifications, etc.) from Kanazawa University. 

【Notification regarding New Coronavirus Infection】 

Kanazawa University website top → 【Important】Alert on the New Coronavirus 

 

 

Contact 

Student Affairs Division, General Affairs Section 

Tel: +81-76-264-5156 

E-mail: stsomu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp 


